Policy, Planning, and Budget Council Meeting Minutes
College of Science and Engineering
24 October 2019
Present: John Gilbertson (chair), Andy Klein, Pete Stelling, Jim Hearne, Takele Seda, Arpad Benyi, Thanh Le, Dietmar Schwartz, Jackie Caplan-Auerbach (Associate Dean of CSE), Brad Johnson (Dean of CSE)
Guests: Nikki Larson and David Patrick from RAC

Minutes from the 10/10/2019 meeting were approved.
Patrick provided some history of RSP, and discussed internal grants. Smaller programs (e.g., “Grant in Aid”) were consolidated into “URSCA” program which awarded 8 grants of $10,000 last year.  The URSCA program had shortcomings because grants only impacted 8 faculty, and did not necessarily lead to future attempts at seeking external funding.  URSCA will be replaced by something else, to be decided soon.  The mini-grant program is still available, as is the manuscript preparation grant ($80,000 was awarded for manuscript prep last year).  PPBC members asked about the Project Development Award (PDA)-style grants, and recommended that they be brought back, as they were effective at seeding projects for external funding, and geology has used them as recruiting tools.  
Patrick outlined some of the changes within RSP, the improving efficiencies with in the connection to Post-Award, and improving some issues related to the IRB.  Patrick then shifted to discussing structural changes within RAC.  A number of structural elements are still being discussed, such as how mini-grants will be reviewed.  However, he clarified that while the website and programs are currently in a bit of flux, something like mini-grants will still exist, and the manuscript preparation grants will be maintained.  Patrick wanted to convey a clear message that the current uncertainty about some of these internal grants is absolutely not due to a financial crisis in RSP; rather, they are just going through a necessary process of cleaning up the somewhat convoluted internal grants programs.

Some of these subcommittees will be large workloads, including Faculty Summer Research Grant (fall workload) and Faculty Summer Teaching Grant (fall workload).  

Johnson and PPBC requested that RSP return to PPBC to provide a more detailed picture of the ICR pathways throughout the university.

The Council then nominated 6 faculty to the open positions on the RCA and its subcommittees.  The names will be forwarded to VP for Research Patrick  
The Council then switched to discussing the open Senate committee positions.  Gilbertson charged PPBC members with putting out a call for SEIDC.

An update from DAC was provided by Jackie Caplan-Auerbach.  She mentioned that the VP of OCE (formerly Extended Ed) visited DAC.  OCE encouraged reaching out to other communities as a way to grow revenue for the university while preserving the university’s mission.  DAC also discussed the dual-career assistance (DCA) policy which has been revised, and noted that if somebody is interested in applying for a position under DCA, they have to apply before the job is advertised.  

Minutes submitted by Andy Klein.
